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Graduate Research Day set for Nov. 15 
Medical College of 

Georgia students enrolled 
in the School of Graduate 
Studies will have an op¬ 
portunity to display their 
research efforts and en¬ 
tice prospective students 
throughout the Southeast 
to enroll in MCG's grad¬ 
uate programs during Grad¬ 
uate Student Research Day 
Nov. 15. 

The event, sponsored 
by the School of Graduate 
Studies and the school's 
Graduate Faculty Organiza¬ 
tion, publicizes the grad¬ 
uate program and gives 
students a chance to dis¬ 
play their research. 

Visitors from many 
Southeastern colleges and 
universities are expected 
to participate in this 

Greenblatt lecture 
to be Friday at 4 pm 

The ninth Robert B. 
Greenblatt Lectureship 
will be held November 8 at 
4 pm in the Small Audit¬ 
orium. 

The lecturer will be 
Dr. Kenneth Ryan, Kate 
Macy Ladd Professor and 
chairman of the Depart¬ 
ment of Obstetrics and 
Gynecology at Harvard 
Medical School. 

He will speak on 
"Hormone Therapy and the 
Menopause." 

Ryan is also chairman 
of the Department of Ob¬ 
stetrics and Gynecology at 
Brigham and Women's Hospi¬ 
tal in Boston and William 
Lambert Richardson Profes¬ 
sor of Obstetrics and 
Gynecology and director. 
Laboratory of Human Repro¬ 
duction and Reproductive 
Biology, Harvard Medical 
School. 

He is the author of 
over 250 publications, 
including three books, in 
the field of human repro¬ 
duction and maternal-fetal 
endocrinology. 

The lectureship honors 
Dr.Robert Greenblatt, 
professor emeritus of 
endocrinology at MCG, who 
has most recently presided 
at the Symposium on the 
Menopause, XI World 
Congress of OB/GYN, held 
in West Berlin, Germany 
and was honored by the 
naming of the Institute 
Robert Greenblatt for 
Reproductive Medicine in 
Bordeaux, France. 

year's event. 
MCG offers master's 

and doctor of philosophy 
degrees in the fields of 
anatomy, biochemistry, 
endocrinology, microbiolo¬ 
gy, pharmacology and phys¬ 
iology. Also offered are 
master's degrees in nurs¬ 
ing, oral biology, medical 
illustration and Master of 
Health Education in dental 
hygiene, medical technolo¬ 
gy, occupational therapy 
and physical therapy. In 
addition, some combined 
degree programs are of¬ 
fered. 

Visitors to MCG on 
Nov. 15 will view and 
discuss research being 
conducted by students cur¬ 
rently enrolled at MCG. 
Tours of various depart¬ 
ments will be given and 
faculty will be available 
to answer questions. 

For further informa¬ 
tion about Graduate Stu¬ 
dent Research Day, call 
Dr. Thomas Rosenquist at 
ext. 2019 or 3731. 

Dr.   Harry O'Rear holds a present from a well-wisher at his 
retirement reception.     With him is his wife Charlotte and 
Dr.   John  Lyon.     O'Rear  is a  former MCG president and has 
served as  vice-chancellor for health affairs for the Uni¬ 
versity System of Georgia. 

Nursing masters outreach program funded 
The Medical College of 

Georgia School of Nursing 
has been granted funding 
for its "Master of Science 
in Nursing Outreach 
Program" by the Department 
of Health and Human 
Services, Division of 
Nursing. 

The program will expand 
the school's graduate 
program to the Athens 
satellite campus which 
currently offers the 
bachelor of science in 

nursing degree. 
Earning a master's 

degree in nursing 
"prepares nurses to 
function as expert 
clinicians, teachers and 
administrators. It also 
lays the foundation for 
pursuing a doctoral degree 
in nursing," said Dr. 
Alice Demi, Acting 
Associate Dean of the 
Graduate Programs in the 
MCG School of Nursing. 

Core courses for the 

Members of the Equipment and Eminent Scholars Endowment 
Study  Committee and the Center  for Rehabilitation  Tech¬ 
nology Committee of the Georgia legislature visited MCG 
recently.     Shown  are,   from left,   Representative  L.L. 
"Pete" Phillips,  Representative Lauren   "Bubba" McDonald, 
MCG President  Jesse L.   Steinfeld,  Representative Jack 
Connell  and Senator Hugh Gillis. 

master's degree are 
currently offerred at the 
Athens campus and federal 
funding will allow the 
School of Nursing to begin 
offering clinical courses 
in the summer of 1986. 
Concentrations in Adult 
Nursing and Parent-Child 
Nursing will be taught at 
the graduate level. MCG 
faculty members, Dr. Sarah 
H. Gueldner and Dr. 
Virginia H. Kemp, will 
teach the graduate 
courses, and an additional 
faculty member will be 
hired. 

The School of Nursing 
plans to admit 25 students 
annually for graduate 
study at the Athens 
campus, according to Demi. 
Approximately 40 graduate 
students are accepted each 
year at the main campus in 
Augusta.  Currently, 
applicants need one year 
of post-baccalaureate 
experience before they are 
accepted into graduate 
courses. 

"The Master of Science 
in Nursing Outreach 
Program was designed to 

Cont'd on p.   4. 

Because of deadline 
conflicts, Halloween 
pictures will appear in 
the next BEEPER 



Betty Gatliff to lecture at Medical College 
Betty Pat Gatliff, an 

internationally recognized 
expert in the techniques 
of facial reconstruction, 
will be the guest of the 
Department of Medical Il¬ 
lustration on November 11 
and 12. 

She will give a formal 
presentation from 3:30 to 
5 pm in room 100 of the 
dental school. Everyone 
is invited to attend. 

Gatliff has served as a 
consultant to many US 
police agencies, forensic 
anthropologists, the Co¬ 
lonial Williamsburg Foun¬ 
dation and Orion Pictures 
for the 1983 movie "Gorky 
Park." In addition, in 1978 
she served as technical 
consultant to the H.S. 
House of Representatives 
Select Committee on 

Assassinations, Pres¬ 
ident Kennedy. 

She received her BA in 
Art from Oklahoma College 
for Women (University of 
Science Arts of Oklahoma). 
Currently Gatliff serves 
as consultant to the Okla¬ 
homa State Bureau of 
Investigation and the 
Office of the Chief Med¬ 
ical Examiner in Oklahoma. 

Gatliff 

Newsbriefs 
New OPSCAN forms 

Beginning in January, 
maintenance and service 
for the old OPSCAN optical 
scanner owned by Research 
and Educational Computing 
(REC) will no longer be 
available. 

Because of this, they 
have purchased a new NCS 
optical scanner and are 
currently converting test 
scoring services to the 
new scanner and its test 
forms because the new 
scanner cannot read the 
old test forms. 

The new scanner went 
into official use in 
September. The new test 
forms are now available in 
the warehouse and the old 
forms have been removed. 
Users who have old forms 
in stock should use these 
before buying the new 
forms. 

After January 1, the 
old forms will NOT be 
accepted. 

Questions on this 
matter should be referred 
to Jackie Cox or Beth 
Shaia at ext. 3785. 

Volunteers needed 
The Department of Ped¬ 

iatrics at MCG needs fe¬ 
male subjects between the 
ages of 12 and 35 to par¬ 
ticipate in a program 
using two brands of birth 
control pills currently on 
the market. 

The objective is to 
compare the frequency of 
intermenstural bleeding 
during the use of Tri-Nor- 
inyl and Ortho 7/7/7. 

The subjects will be 
treated through four con¬ 
secutive menstrual cycles 
with evaluations at the 
end of the first and 
fourth cycles. 

The researchers are 
looking for females who - 
1. request oral contra¬ 
ception and are between 12 
and 35; 2. have not used 
hormonal contraception for 
at least two months prior 
to enrollment in the 
study; 3. do not have a 
chronic illness; 4. will 
return regularly for re- 
evaluation and will comply 
with the drug regimen. 

All medical services 
and birth control pills 
associated with the pro¬ 
gram will be provided 

rree. 
For more information, 

contact Janys Jennings, 
Dr. Rita Jerath or Rob 
Durant at ext. 2341. 

Medical dames meet 
The Medical Dames will 

hold a meeting on Tuesday, 
November 19 at 7 pm in the 
MCG Student Center. 

Bunny's Crafts will 
present the program. 

Refreshments will be 
served and babysitters 
will be provided. 

Registration set 
Undergraduate pre-re- 

gistration will be held on 
November 4-7. 

All completed class 
schedule forms for winter 
quarter are due in the 
Registrar's office by 2 pm 
on November 7. 

Neurology needs 
project volunteers 

The Department of 
Neurology is looking for 
volunteers to donate two 
tubes of blood for re¬ 
search purposes. 

The volunteers must be 
black males and females 
between the ages of 50 and 
75 with no history of 

stroke, diabetes or 
certain types of heart 
disease. They must also 
be non-cigarette smokers. 

Those selected will be 
paid $10. 

Those interested should 
call ext. 4581 and ask for 
Nancy McNair, Mark Wilt¬ 
shire, Becky Cronan or Dr. 
Robert Adams. 

Semi-annual meeting 
The semi-annual MCG/UG- 

USC-SM immunology collo¬ 
quium will be held in con¬ 
ference room 550, Depart¬ 
ment of Medicine on Novem¬ 
ber 15 from 11 am until 
4:20 pm. 

Fund received 
A $23,000 trust fund 

to be used to assist car¬ 
diovascular disease pa¬ 
tients and their families 
has been received by the 
Department of Social Work 
in MCG Hospital and Clin¬ 
ics. 

The fund, applied for 
by Director of Social Work 
Charles Barreras, was es¬ 
tablished in the will of 
Miss Katie L. Calhoun, a 
former chief laboratory 
technician for the state 
of Georgia. Trustees of 
the account have requested 
that the grant be used in 

meeting emergencies not 
covered by other sources 
of revenue such as insur¬ 
ance. Medicare, or state 
or federal funds. 

According to Barre¬ 
ras, 227 indigent patients 
received cardiovascular 
services at MCG in 1984. 

Grant applications 
are now available 

Biomedical research 
support grant (BRSG) ap¬ 
plications are now avail¬ 
able from the R&E Services 
office. Contact Wanda 
Moore in CB l-B-7 or call 
ext. 3938. 

Completed applications 
(20 copies) should be re¬ 
ceived in that office by 4 
pm on Monday, January 6, 
1986. 

Raffle to be held 
The MCG Sertoma Club is 

sponsoring a raffle for a 
Caribbean cruise for two 
worth $2,000.  Proceeds 
from the raffle will go to 
Camp Rainbow. 

The drawing will be 
held Nov. 11 in Dining 
Room 4 of the MCG Student 
Center at 11:30 am. 

For tickets and more 
information, contact Bryan 
Adams, ext. 4093 or see 
any MCG Sertoma Club 
member. 

ESP: Gail Dickerson 

Congratulations to 
Gail Dickerson, an MCG 
Hospital Extra Special 
Person. 

Dickerson, a licensed 
practical nurse, is on 
special assignment to 5- 
year-old Curtis Martin, an 
8-West patient paralyzed 
and hospitalized since an 
automobile accident last 
November. 

"She saw the 
importance of his being 
around other children and 
initiated taking him off 
the unit for special 
activities," co-workers 
said in their nomination. 

"Gail has been very 
instrumental in Curtis' 
development and adjust¬ 
ment. She also bar, been 
very helpful to support 
services by following up 
on the treatments they 
provide." 

ESP recognizes those 
MCG employees who make 
that extra effort ... go 
that extra mile for their 
co-workers or hospital 

patients and their 
visitors. Nominations may 
be sent to ESP, in care of 
Hospital Public Relations. 



Newsbriefs 
Computer seminar 

Upcoming seminars in 
the Computing Tools for 
Research series include: 

Instrumentation, Dr. 
John R. Searle. November 
13, 3 pm in room 211 of 
the Library. 

Call ext. 3785 for 
registration forms. 

Personnel seminar 
The Personnel Division 

is sponsoring two, half- 
day seminars on communi¬ 
cations skills and busi¬ 
ness protocol on December 
13. 

The morning session, 9 
am until noon, "Effective 
Communications Skills for 
Secretaries and Adminis¬ 
trative Support Person¬ 
nel," is designed for sec¬ 
retaries and administra¬ 
tive support staff. It 
focuses on developing ef¬ 
fective telephone tech¬ 

niques and listening and 
written communication 
skills. Development of a 
positive self-image and 
office etiquette are two 
of the topics that will be 
emphasized. 

The afternoon session, 
from 1 pm until 4 pm, 
"Management, Strategies 
and Protocol for Effective 
Communication," will be 
especially helpful for 
supervisors and adminis¬ 
trative managers who would 
like information on 
improving staff relations, 
telephone and oral communi¬ 
cations, problem solving 
techniques and listening 
skills. 

The program leaders. 
Dr. Pat Moody and Dr. Anne 
Matthews, have presented 
several seminars at MCG. 
For additional information 
or to obtain registration 
forms, call ext. 3779 in 
Personnel. 

MCC-AC   COLLEGE   RE-EIITRY   PROGRAM 

Viinter   Quarter   Class   Scheduled 

Augusta   Colley-.   class   offered   at   MCC   beginning   January   u,   1986. 

-   Business   363X   -   Principles   of   Management:    (5   credit   hours) 
$135  course   fee 

Class   is   scheduled   Monday   through   Friday   from   12:0C   -   1:00   p.m. 

Pre-registration   will   be   held   December   4,   1985,    in   the   MCG 
Gtudent   Center   Lobby   from   11:00   a.m.   to   1:00   p.m.      Master   Care 
or   VISA  are   accepted. 

Few could resist  the baked goods at  the MCG United Way 
Campaign  Barbegue on  October 22.     Selling the goodies 
(1-r)   are Gina  Boyd,  Marcia  Wylds  and Shelby Mead,   all 
of the School   of Nursing Administrative Staff.   David 
Bass,   co-chairman  of this  year's  campaign,   organized  the 
barbegue which was  well-attended.      $953.49  has been 
raised through  cookouts and off-campus donations. 

Habersham County was one of many  rural  areas in Georgia 
that  participated in  the annual  Medical  Fair held in 
Augusta  recently.     The  fair gives rural  areas  the oppor¬ 
tunity  to sell   their benefits  to residents and senior 
medical  students. 

MDA meeting 
The CSRA Muscular Dys¬ 

trophy Association will 
hold its annual meeting 
and telethon awards dinner 
on Thursday, November 7 at 
6:30 pm in the MCG Student 
Center. 

New executive board 
members will be elected 
and telethon volunteers 
will be recognized. 

Dr. William Quillian, 
professor of psychiatry 
and health behavior, will 
speak on "Laughter: Can it 

Make You Healthy?" 
For further informa¬ 

tion contact June Kunkel 
at ext. 3376. 

For sale  1978 Ford 
Fiesta.  $1,700.  66,000 
miles. AC, AM/FM/cassette, 
sporty and economical. 
Call John Searle at ext. 
3161 or 737-3164 after 6 
pn. 

For Sale Contemporary 
sofa, Green print quilted 
seat and back. Excellent 
condition.  Call Betty, 
ext. 2616 or 279-9711. 

Parents Day at MCG brought out  a  full  house of parents of 
students in  the schools of medicine,  dentistry and nursing. 
Parents were  treated  to slices of daily student life,  a 
reception and a welcome from MCG President Jesse L.   Stein¬ 
feld. 

MCG's marketing focus group held their inaugural meeting 
recently.     The group will  develop a marketing plan  and 
goals  for the institution.     Shown are,  from left,   Dr. 
Francis  Tedesco,  Dr.   Don Abele,  Jim Jennings,  Dr.   Paul 
Brucker,  Dr.   Malcolm Page,  Sally Simkins   (back  to camera), 
Toni  Baker,   John Anderson,   Dr.   Thomas  Zwemer and Richard 
Vaughn. 

Dr. Daniel Ward, president of the MCG Faculty Senate, 
hangs a portrait of former MCG Dean Fairfield Goodale 
in   the R&E conference room in  recent  ceremonies. 



Newsbriefs 
Faculty Wives to 
hold Craft Fair 

MCG's Faculty Wives 
Club will hold their 
annual Crafts Fair on No¬ 
vember 20 from 10 am to 4 
pm at the Garden Center on 
Telfair St. 

This year there will be 
a free shuttle bus that 
will carry MCG employees 
and students to the craft 
fair during lunch hour, 
beginning about 11:15 
am. The bus will leave 
from the Harper Street 
hospital entrance. 

Activities include craft 
sales, baked and canned 
goods, silent auction and 
the raffle of a king size 
quilt, an afghan and a 
shell lamp. 

A luncheon, featuring 
home-made soup, bread, 
desert, a salad bar and 
beverage will be available 
for $4 from 11:30 am until 
1 pm. 

The raffle items were 
made by members of the 
faculty wives. Funds 
raised from the raffle 
will go to the Faculty 
Wives Scholarship Fund. 
Those selected for the 
scholarship, one from each 
school, are chosen on the 
basis of academic 
excellence. 

Motor pool 
name changes 

The Public Safety Divi¬ 
sion has taken over the 
operation of MCG's vehicle 
services, formerly the MCG 
motor pool. 

Cecil Collins will 
serve as the vehicle 
service manager. 

According to Public 
Safety Director Bruce 
Morgan, MCG motor vehicle 
users will receive a 
monthly computer printout 
of the cost of operation 
maintenance and repair on 
their vehicles. 

Any questions about the 
buying of vehicles, an 
area's vehicle needs 
assessment or problems 
should be referred to 
Collins at ext. 4667. 

Physical Plant IDR's 
A reminder that all 

Physical Plant interde¬ 
partmental requests should 
be mailed to the Physical 
Plant administrative 
office at RA-100. 

Willie Mills, Jr. can 
be contacted at ext. 3236 
for any information or 
questions relating to 
IDR's performed by the 
division. 

HEOPA to meet 
The general meeting of 

the Higher Education 
Office Personnel Associa¬ 
tion (HEOPA) will be No¬ 
vember 14 at noon in dining 
rooms three and four of 
the MCG Student Center. 

The speaker for the 
meeting will be Lois Kerr 
of Health Central. She 
will discuss "Stress as 
Related to Secretaries and 
Office Personnel." 

All members and inter¬ 
ested persons are invited 
to attend. 

Adam Goldstein   (left)   and Earl  Berman   (right)   of Doctors 
Ought  to Care   (DOC),  point out Dr.   Steven Lobel  as  the 
winner in a  drawing from all  who donated blood during the 
Faculty/Student blood drive.     The briefcase Lobel  won was 
one of several  prizes donated by  the Health Center Credit 
Union.     In all,   92 pints of blood were collected. 

Outreach program cont'd from p. i.  
meet the needs of the 
state, particularly 
northern Georgia," said 
Demi. "By making the 
master's degree more 
accessible to nurses in 

northern Georgia, the 
program will result in 
more highly qualified 
nurses and ultimately 
improved nursing care for 
Georgians." 

Faster Cyber 
communications 

Academic Computing Ser¬ 
vices Support has recently 
installed equipment that 
allows MCG users of the 
University System Cyber 
computer in Athens to com¬ 
municate with the Cyber at 
a higher rate of speed. 

In order to take advan¬ 
tage of this new equip¬ 
ment, your computer term¬ 
inal or microcomputer must 
be capable of communicat¬ 
ing at a speed of 1200 
baud, with a modem that is 
compatible with either 
Bell 212A or Racal Vadic 
VA3400 protocol. Most 
popular modems, such as 
the DC Hayes 1200 and 
Apple Modem 1200, fit this 
description. 

Eight of the telephone 
numbers previously desig¬ 
nated for low speed (300 
baud) communications have 
been reassigned to the 
1200 baud equipment (See 
table below). Please dial 
these numbers only if you 
are equipped for 1200 baud 
communications. For low 
speed communications with 
the Cyber, use the numbers 
designated as 300 baud. 

If you have questions 
or comments, call either 
Beth Robinson Shaia or 
Skip Anderson at ext. 
3785. 

USCN Cyber Phone 
Numbers - 

1200 Baud 2036-2039 
4696-4697 

4070 
2030 

300 Baud 4881-4887 
4691-4695 

PT requests 
equipment return 

The Physical Therapy 
Department is trying to 
round up equipment which 
has been misplaced 
throughout the hospital. 

These items include 
wheelchairs, walkers, 
canes and weights. They 
are especially interested 
in locating wheelchairs 

with wheel rim projections 
for use by quadreplegic 
patients. 

Please call the PT 
Department at ext. 2481 if 
any of this equipment is 
in your area. 

EEO/AA seminars 
The EEO/AA office of 

the Personnel Division is 
currently conducting 
disciplinary and grievance 
policy seminars for first- 
line supervisors and 
managers on an on-going 
basis. 

Topics to be addressed 
include: 

1. The four-step pro¬ 
gressive disciplinary 
system and how to admin¬ 
ister it; 

2. How to conduct 
counseling sessions; 

3. How to correct sub¬ 
standard job performance; 

4. How to properly doc¬ 
ument disciplinary ac¬ 
tions; 

5. The grievance pro¬ 
cedures policy and how it 
relates to the supervisor. 

All first-line super¬ 
visors are encouraged to 
contact Robin Alsobrook at 
ext. 3536 for more infor¬ 
mation. 

Leading Edge demo 
The Leading Edge model 

"D" computer will be on 
display in the Audio¬ 
visual Department of the 
Library on November 6 
until 4:30 pm. 

A representative from 
Campus Computers will be 
in the Library to answer 
questions about the 
Leading Edge from noon 
until 1 pm. 

The Leading Edge is an 
IBM compatible computer 
for which an educational 
discount of 20 percent off 
the list price of $1,495 
is available for all MCG 
faculty, staff and stu¬ 
dents. For more infor¬ 
mation, call Skip Anderson 
or Rose Blagburn at ext. 
3785. 
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